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HEADED ITEM: E. Development, Enterprise and Tourism
Tourism update- report from Tourism implementation working group
REPLY:
Following the launch of the Tourism Strategy in April a Tourism Implementation Group was formed and met on 28th May to consider a programme for implementation of the Tourism Strategy. Key immediate action areas were agreed as below

· County Marketing

· Festival development

· Signage and Access

The July 8th Economic, Enterprise and Tourism SPC approved these priority areas and discussion papers on all 3 were presented to a meeting of the Tourism Implementation Group on July 30th. The papers presented to that meeting are contained within this agenda item.

County Marketing: 

The Chair of the Tourism Implementation Group, Cllr Lahart recommended that consultation among the Group on the papers be allowed up to August 31st. 
This feedback is being reviewed and the documents revised for issue of tenders for:

· A County Tourism Marketing Strategy and related services

· A Tourism Website and related platforms.

Festival Development:

In respect of the other agenda items from the July meeting, feedback is welcome from SPC members in relation to proposed Festival development.
Key matters discussed were:

· Inventory of current events/festivals in County/nearby 

· Amalgamation of existing smaller festivals/events to grow scale and make them sustainable
· Identification of calendar gaps/opportunities 

· Ensuring festivals reinforce our positioning and maximise our assets (built and natural, Liffey, Mountains etc) – such as Arts related, or sports and outdoors focussed

· Capitalising on the Red Line Festival, by growing it into a broader Arts Festival that showcases our Arts offering 

The key objective here is identifying and agreeing two flagship festivals that can be scoped further and developed. The medium term aim is that these festivals would become economic drivers and fixtures in the Festival calendar of Dublin, initially strongly supported financially by the Council in year one but maturing to be economically self-sustaining by the local economy in year 2/3.

When all feedback is received a draft/indicative programme for 2 future festivals will be circulated for final agreement. 
Signage and Access:  

The Group were presented with a DRAFT template to assess the scheduling of the roll-out of Village Signage. This is attached for the attention and agreement of the SPC. 

